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BIRMINGHAM CITY COUNCIL 
PUBLIC REPORT 

 

Report to: Licensing Sub Committee C 

Report of: Interim Assistant Director of Regulation 
& Enforcement 

Date of Meeting: Wednesday 22nd June 2022 
Subject: 
 

Licensing Act 2003 
Premises Licence – Grant 

Premises: Sweet Stuff, 9 Orphanage Road, Erdington, 
Birmingham, B24 9HP 

Ward affected: Erdington  

Contact Officer: 
 

David Kennedy, Principal Licensing Officer,            
licensing@birmingham.gov.uk 

 

1. Purpose of report:  

 
To consider representations that have been made in respect of an application for a Premises 
Licence which seeks to permit the provision of late night refreshment to operate from 11:00pm 
until 04:00am (Monday to Sunday).   
 
Premises to remain open to the public from 11:00am until 04:00am (Monday to Sunday).   
 

 

2. Recommendation:  

 
To consider the representations that have been made and to determine the application. 

 

3. Brief Summary of Report:  

 
An application for a Premises Licence was received on 29th April 2022 in respect of Sweet Stuff, 9 
Orphanage Road, Erdington, Birmingham, B24 9HP. 

 
Representations have been received from other persons.  
 

 

4. Compliance Issues:  

4.1 Consistency with relevant Council Policies, Plans or Strategies: 

 
The report complies with the City Council’s Statement of Licensing Policy and the Council’s 
Corporate Plan to improve the standard of all licensed persons, premises and vehicles in the City. 
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5. Relevant background/chronology of key events:  

 
Ammad Arshad applied on 29th April 2022 for the grant of a Premises Licence for Sweet Stuff, 9 
Orphanage Road, Erdington, Birmingham, B24 9HP. 

 
Representations have been received from other persons which are attached at Appendices 1 – 3.   
 
The application is attached at Appendix 4. 
 
Conditions have been agreed with West Midlands Police and the applicant, which are attached at 
Appendix 5.   
 
A condition has been agreed with Birmingham City Council Licensing Enforcement and the 
applicant, which is attached at Appendix 6.   
 
Site Location Plans at Appendix 7.  
 
When carrying out its licensing functions, a licensing authority must have regard to Birmingham 
City Council's Statement of Licensing Policy and the Guidance issued by the Secretary of State 
under s182 of the Licensing Act 2003. The Licensing Authority is also required to take such steps 
as it considers appropriate for the promotion of the licensing objectives, which are:- 
 

a. The prevention of crime and disorder;  
b. Public safety;  
c. The prevention of public nuisance; and  
d. The protection of children from harm. 

 

 

6.   List of background documents:  

 
Copy of the representations as detailed in Appendices 1 – 3 
Application Form, Appendix 4 
Conditions agreed with West Midlands Police, Appendix 5 
Condition agreed with Birmingham City Council Licensing Enforcement, Appendix 6 
Site Location Plans, Appendix 7  
 
 

7.   Options available 
 

To Grant the licence in accordance with the application. 
To Reject the application. 
To Grant the licence subject to conditions modified to such an extent as considered appropriate. 
Exclude from the licence any of the licensable activities to which the application relates. 
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Appendix 1 

 
From: Councillor Gareth Moore   

Sent: 24 May 2022 12:53 

To: Licensing  

 Cc: Councillor Robert Alden   

Subject: Objection to Licensing Application - Sweet Stuff, 9 Orphanage Road, Erdington, Ref: 125072 

 

Dear Licensing  

 

Myself and Cllr Alden wish to object to the above licensing application on the grounds that it would be 

contrary to the Licensing Objective of Prevention of Public Nuisance.  

 

There are a number of premises selling late night refreshment in this part of Erdington and we receive 

frequent complaints about littering, parking, noise and general anti-social behaviour. It is not uncommon for 

people to drive to such late night premises and then sit in their cars, eating the food and blasting loud music 

out with no consideration for local residents. The addition of another late night premises will add to these 

existing concerns and exacerbate the current situation, especially given its proximity to residential properties 

at Nexus Point, Edwards Road and the various flats about shops in the nearby area.  

 

It may be possible for the application to be acceptable if the applicant was willing to agree to conditions that 

would address these issues. We would ask that signage is needed to remind patrons to be respectful and keep 

noise to a minimum, that regular litter picking takes place within the vicinity of the premises to address any 

littering issues, and we would push for a reduction in opening hours to midnight. We would be happy to 

discuss such conditions with the applicant in order to reach a compromise if possible.  

 

If the applicant is not willing to reduce the opening hours and agree to our suggested conditions, then we ask 

that the Licensing Sub-Committee refuse the application for the reasons set out above.  

 

Cheers 

 

Gareth  
 

COUNCILLOR GARETH MOORE 
Serving Abbey Fields, Erdington Village, Pitts Farm, Short Heath & Wylde Green 

Working for ERDINGTON all year round!!! 

 

 



4 

Appendix 2 

 
From:  

Sent: 22 May 2022 11:16 

To: Licensing   

Subject: Licensing Application Ref 125072- Sweet Stuff, 9 Orphanage Road 

 

Good Morning, 

 

I would like to object to Licensing Application Ref 125072- Sweet Stuff, 9 Orphanage Road, Erdington. 

 

I believe that this premises having a licence until 4 am in the morning will impact on the locality in respect 

of the Prevention of Crime & Disorder, Prevention of Public Nusiance, Public Safety and Protection of 

Children from Harm. There are already several late-night takeaways in the area and I believe this licence will 

add to the littering, anti-social behaviour and noise. 

 

Kind regards 
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Appendix 3  
From:  

Sent: 23 May 2022 12:40 

To: Licensing 

Subject: Ref: 125072 

 

Dear Sir/Madam  

 

With reference to the licensing application 125072, I would like to inform you, I do not support this 

application. 

 

Firstly, I can't think of any reason why food needs to be available for sale until 4am - particularly if this is a 

dessert food as the name of the shop infers.  

 

Secondly, I do not want this end of the High Street to resemble Six Ways which is an absolute no go area due 

to intoxicated people, thoughtless driving and litter. In fact, I don't ever go further on foot than St Barnabas 

Church. I am told there is already an issue with drug dealing opposite Pizza GoGo in the evening. 

 

I live in Erdington and we don't need late night/early morning activity in the area - why would anyone? This 

is a residential area that is already struggling with drug dealing and litter - please don't turn this end into 

another Six Ways! 

 

 

      Holliday Rd, Erdington, Birmingham B24  
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Appendix 4 
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Appendix 5 

 
From: Huram Taj   

Sent: 12 May 2022 14:03 

To: 'robertjordan ; Licensing   

Subject: (INDY) RE: [External]: Grant Application - Sweet Stuff, 9 Orphanage Road, Birmingham, B24 

9HP - 125072 

 

Good Morning licensing, 

With regards to the Premises licence application for Sweet Stuff, 9 Orphanage Road, Birmingham, B24 

9HP 

 

West Midlands Police have reviewed this application and are satisfied that if the below conditions are added 

to the licence, together with the operating conditions already offered by the applicant then the licensing 

objectives will be met and promoted.  

 

The below conditions have been discussed with the agent on behalf of the applicant and agreed (as per below 

email chain) who is copied into this email also. 

1. All staff employed at the premises will receive documented training of their responsibilities in 

accordance with the 2003 Licensing act. Staff are to receive documented refresher training a 

minimum of once every 12 months, signed off by the trainer or premises license holder, these 

documents are to be readily available for inspection by responsible authorities. 

2. An incident log will be maintained at the premises. Each incident entry will detail the time, date, 

staff member logging the entry and details of the incident and where possible details of those 

involved. This log will be made readily available for inspection by responsible authorities. 

3. The premises will not allow consumption of alcohol on the premises. 

4. CCTV will be switched on and recording at all times the premises carries out licensable activities. 

Images will be retained for a period of at least 31 days and will be made available to any of the 

responsible authorities to view or copies produced on request. If for any reason the CCTV hard drive 

needs to be replaced the previous / old hard drive will be kept on site for a minimum of 31 days and 

made immediately available to any of the responsible authorities on request. The CCTV will be 

checked to ensure that it is working each day prior to licensable activity taking place. The time of the 

check, the identity of the person carrying this out and the result of it will be recorded in the incident 

log. 

5. There will be at least one member of staff on the premises at all times when conducting licensable 

activities who has received documented training in the use of the CCTV at the premises. As a 

minimum they will be able to access and download images upon request. CCTV Training is to be 

kept at the premises ready for inspection. 

If the above conditions are added to the licence, then West Midlands Police have no objection to this licence 

application. 

 

Huram Taj 60679 
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From: robertjordan 

Sent: 12 May 2022 13:58 

To: Huram Taj 

Subject: RE: [External]: Grant Application - Sweet Stuff, 9 Orphanage Road, Birmingham, B24 9HP - 

125072 

 

Hi Huram 

 

agreed 
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Appendix 6 
From: robertjordan   

Sent: 04 May 2022 12:26 

To: Sharon Watts   

Subject: Re: Grant Premises Licence - Sweet Stuff, 9 Orphanage Road, Erdington, B24 9HP 

 

AGREED 

 

 

 

------ Original Message ------ 

From: "Sharon Watts"  

To: "robertjordan”  

Sent: Wednesday, 4 May, 2022 At 08:54 

Subject: Grant Premises Licence - Sweet Stuff, 9 Orphanage Road, Erdington, B24 9HP 

Good morning 

I refer to the application for the grant of a premises licence at the above address and note the conditions you 

have proposed. 

I suggest that in respect of the staff training records, to include that these are kept on site and will be 

produced to an authorised person upon request. 

Please confirm by return email that this is acceptable? 

Kind regards 

Sharon Watts 

Licensing Enforcement Officer 
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Appendix 7  

 

 
 

 


